
Addendum 2 

LA01/2015/0188/F 
 

1.0 Update 
 

1.1 The Agent for the application contacted the Planning Department 
on Monday 23 September 2024 to request the Council to defer the 
application.  They set out that there are ongoing trials by Moy Park 
to resolve air quality impact assessment regarding ammonia and 
that the outcome of these trials will be forthcoming.  On request for 
a timeframe, the Agent was unable to provide same.  They added 
that as these trials will likely affect all poultry houses, it will be a 
high priority. 
 

1.2 Submission of such further information, if forthcoming, would be 
further environmental information (FEI).  This will be required to be 
presented in the form a further published addendum to the 
Environmental Statement (ES).  Such an addendum to the ES will 
require specific advertisement with a 30 day period for receipt of 
representations.  In addition, consultation will be required with 
NIEA and Shared Environmental Services (SES). 
 

2.0 Recommendation 

2.1 That the Committee note the contents of this Addendum and agree 
with a new recommendation to defer the application to allow 
submission of the outcome of the trials regarding ammonia/ air 
quality impact assessment.  This recommendation supersedes that 
set out in Paragraphs 1.1 and 9 of the Planning Committee Report. 

 

 


